Newsletter April 2017
[image: image1.wmf]  Thanks very much to everyone for their assistance with the cheque and BACs payments.  We still have one query, a BACs payment of £50.00 made in January, Reference Physio.  Could I also remind you all that your donations should be at least £10.00 (£8.00 for pre-school age).
Training.  

Eight Coaches attended a training day at the Duchy.  The topic was progression in our sessions and understanding more about the therapy side of our work.  Last week nine Directors/Coaches attended a safeguarding course, although organised by our National office it was an accredited course which is recognised by all leading equine organisations.

On 21stApril we are hosting a national S.J. day.  All Coaches who have expressed an interest please make sure you do your homework!  Go online and make sure you are up to date with Level I and II criteria.

Fundraising.  

Our 6 months with the Co-op ends on 1st April and it looks as if we will receive a cheque for over £1,000.  There will also be a presentation of a box of Co-op goodies on 30th March.

Also £1,000 from the Phil and Hugh Williams Charitable Trust Fund

We have donations of £1,500 for the Three Peaks Challenge and the Half Marathon.  Let’s see if we can make it up to £2,000 for these dedicated young helpers.  Use our Just Giving page or the sponsor sheet outside the office.  Dates for these events are 7th, 8th & 9th April (Three Peaks) and last week in April (Half Marathon).
We have an application in to the Masonic Charitable Trust for £4,000.

Website Update
We are trying to update our site, it is your site as well so please send in some rider profiles and volunteer stories or let us know if you have any other ideas to help us – particularly to recruit new volunteers.

Happy Hoof Club

Get your names down for Hannah’s Hands on 12th April.  This is a really exciting initiative so please join us if you can.

Safeguarding
Please be aware of our policy, there is a copy on the noticeboard.  As we are a group that has activities outside our sessions (Happy Hoof Club, work experience, trips away etc.) we need to be vigilant.  A copy of the Code of Conduct is available in the office.

Sue Veale is looking to make a booklet for the South West and is asking for (short) articles on the theme ‘Why RDA Matters’.  Please try and contribute.

Welcome to our new helpers and riders and also to Guilia from Italy – she has a psychology degree and would like to work within the RDA.  We were the only group to reply to her e.mail.

Also, never out of our thoughts is our rider George who continues to have a really rough ride.

Have a good Easter – our start back date is 18th April.

April 100 Club Winners:
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